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JULY, 2005

GENERAL DINNER MEETING

Beaudesert RSL Club

William Street Beaudesert

Tuesday 19 July, 2005

Cost of Dinner  $20  (GST inclusive)-Please try to have correct change.
Committee Meetings - Please note change in meeting times.
Board Meetings start at 5.00pm, Committees will meet at 5.45pm, prior to Dinner Meeting at 6.30pm.
APOLOGIES

Apologies are to be directed ONLY to Geraldine Collins on 55412058.

                    Please advise by 11am Monday 18 June, 2005.

In case of an EMERGENCY, an apology may be accepted by Geraldine up to 8.30am on day of the meeting. An account for the cost of the dinner will be forwarded to any member not responding in the usual manner. 

MISSION STATEMENT

Zonta International is a worldwide service 

organisation of executives in business and the professions 

working together to advance the status of women.

From our President:

Dear Members

Again we have had a busy and successful month with Zonta activities.  Unfortunately, there has been some sadness with the passing of Judy Manderson’s mother and Sue Topping’s grandmother.

Our thoughts and prayers are with you and your families.

Our thoughts and prayers also go to the victims and their families of the terrorist attacks in London and Birmingham, last week.  As you are aware London was awarded the Olympic Games venue for 2012.  Whilst the atmosphere was euphoric for the British, the terrorists attacked.  I was very impressed with comments from the Mayor of London, Kenneth Livingstone, when he stated, “Londoners have shown stoicism and organization”, and with general observation from the media reports, they have displayed a dignity and panic free process of coping with the situation.  Without entering into or commenting on a political level, I would like to remind members that the G8 nations were assembled to discuss and agree upon strategies to relieve the appalling conditions of poverty in Africa.

This issue is indeed a Zonta International priority.  Not only are conditions of poverty and starvation prevalent, but also a medical status is endemic with such illnesses as AIDS and related problems which is devastating all African families now, and will be in the future, if humanity does not respond to the situation.

We know of the wonderful work of the Fistula Clinic run by Dr. Catherine Hamlin AC and how Australians have been assisting third world countries through Zonta Clubs in Australia with the Birthing Kits supported by the Australian Government.

Now it would seem the time to support the relief of African starvation and prevention of diseases as Sir Bob Geldorf began with his first concert twenty years or more ago and more recently as a stagecrafted effort for the G8 nations declaring globally the people’s desire to alleviate Africa’s problems.

To support this issue procedures are in place through Zonta International and I’m sure there will be a press release from the International Board in relation to how Zonta Clubs can proceed.

I recall at our last meeting of the financial year 2004 discussions were held about our International contributions and we indicated that we would support the current International project.  This year I will encourage members to consider that our funds should be directed to the African cause.

At a local level, I’m delighted to report that the Breast cushion materials are being distributed for assembly and the Birthing Kits have been dispatched to the Fistula Hospital in Ethiopia.  Hospital Canteen volunteers have been perfecting their sandwich making skills and Telecross in continuing the important contact with the aged.  There are many more community activities continuing in the true spirit of Zonta.

I must encourage all new members to attend the July meeting.  The PR committee has arranged a viewing of the Video/DVD of the history of the Fistula Hospital in Ethiopia, as well we would like to get to know you better.

Looking forward to seeing everyone again after a great holiday period.  No doubt many members have had a time of catching up with their families or returning from holiday in Australia and overseas.

Welcome back.

Sylvia

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS

JULY

Special birthday greetings to all who are celebrating birthdays during this month. Especially to: 

Sr Catharina

4 July
Gerry G

26 July

DATES TO REMEMBER

BOARD MEETINGS

These are now to be held, for a trial period of two months, at 5pm, on the day of our Dinner Meeting. 

DINNER MEETINGS

19 July

16 August

20 September

FUNDS DISTRIBUTION

Where do we distribute our funds?

Could all members please revise the Beneficiaries – Financial Summary to 2005, before attending the next Dinner Meeting.  There will be a sheet to complete, to indicate where you consider the funds should be distributed for 2005/6.

DISTRICT 24 CONFERENCE

A reminder, that this conference is being held at the Crowne Plaza, Surfers’ Paradise, from 7-9 October.  Early bird rates are available and registration forms are available at the Dinner meeting.

VALE

Our sincere condolences go to Judy Manderson and her family, on the passing away of her mother, Mrs Farrer, on Wednesday morning, 6 July.  The funeral service was conducted on Monday at Kalbar, where Mrs Farrer grew up.  Our prayers are with you, Judy.

BUILDING YOUR FUTURE WORKSHOP

Building Your Future Workshop meeting was attended by the co-ordinator, Judy Manderson, Alice Warby and Sylvia Mellor.  To date, Judy has contacted prospective presenters and is waiting for their replies.  Some have already confirmed and letters to the Principals of three high schools, Beaudesert State High, Tamborine College and The Kooralbyn International School have been sent, requesting their students participation in the workshop.  The Club will require volunteers on that day,  Saturday, 27 August, so please make a note in your diaries.  We would also like some other members to join the sub-committee to help with the organization for this very worthwhile workshop.

SWAPMEET

The Swap Meet is looming.  Do we have anyone interested in being co-ordinator for this day?  Judy Manderson has booked the space at the showground (start is 6am.)  The tasks would require, drawing up a roster, probably two hour shifts, noting the names of people donating, because any items not sold will need to be picked up, organising a tent, tables and chairs and display areas.  This is the only fund-raiser other than the Xmas stall we have planned for this year.  Here is a chance to practice your bargaining techniques!

Please contact Sylvia if you are able to take on this position.

BIRTHING KIT ASSEMBLY DAYS

The 1000 Birthing Kits were dispatched on Monday, 11 July, to Addis Ababa Fistula Hospital, Ethiopia.

This was a great achievement for the Club.  Two workshops, and many, many odd hours by Sylvia, were necessary to complete the assembly.  Thanks to the members who were able to attend Margaret D, Margaret B, Alice W, Gerry G, Sue T, Sue S, Joan G, Jane S, Jane B, Joan W and Geraldine C.

It was again a day of great fellowship.  It was interesting to note the conversation, jokes and laughter diminished as finishing time drew near, so intent were the assemblers to complete the task.  Nevertheless, members kept reminding themselves that every woman and child has the right to a hygienic birth and each kit was earmarked for this purpose.

Two emails from Margaret Parsons and Di Gardiner from the Adelaide Hills Zonta Club last week included the wonderful news that since July 2004, 108,000 kits have been assembled and distributed, without going astray, to third world countries.  More exciting news…the Australian Government has granted another $200, 000 towards the project for 2005/6.  As well Clubs can have reimbursement for the cost of soap.

Congratulations to everyone who was able to participate in the program.

HOSPITAL CANTEEN/TELECROSS

Thanks to the Hospital Canteen Volunteers!  Joan G, Alice W, Geraldine C, Robyn P, Jane B, Joan W and Margaret B. who quietly work at their Community Service.  I believe sandwich making has reached new heights!

Similarly, Telecross volunteers Jane S, Pauline E and Ellen L.  I am sure that your phone calls mean a great deal to your contacts, not only as a security measure but for a social connection to make the day a brighter one.

To other members who are exercising the philosophies of Zonta but have not been identified this month, your actions have not gone unnoticed..  Thank you.

BREAST CARE CUSHIONS DAY

Ellen L is hoping to have a breast care cushion  filling morning at her home on either Friday 22 July or 5 August at 9am.  These dates will be discussed and one selected at the July Dinner Meeting.

ZI PRESIDENT INTERVIEW

Don’t forget that our ZI President, Mary Ellen Bittner, will be interviewed on “The Conversation Hour with Steve Austin on Thursday 14 July, during the morning program.  The station is 612 ABC Brisbane and the show is broadcast throughout ABC Local Radio in Queensland.

We can also access this interview through the ABC website:   http://abc.net.au/queensland/conversations/default.htm.  
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